	Tribal TPEP TA Calls
	Healthy Places, Healthy People




	Meeting Date: 
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Wednesday, March 16, 2016

	Meeting Time: 
	10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.

	Meeting Location: 
	Conference Call line: 1-888-363-4735
Participant Code: 868346
Host Code (State): 862516

	Meeting Purpose:
	Provide tribal TPEP grantees with an opportunity to network, discuss issues and concerns, celebrate successes, and collaborate to move commercial tobacco control work forward.

	Meeting Attendees: 
	Grantees: LeAnn Alexander, Dennita Antonellis-John, Mark Barnstable, Lynda Daniel, Heidi Helms, Lanette Humphrey, Scott Kalama, Tracy Kennedy, Fauna Larkin, Lisa Leno, Patti McKinney, Shannon Stanton

HPCDP Staff: Todd Beran, Tamara Burkovskaia, Jennifer Diallo, Andrew Epstein, Leah Fisher, Tara Weston



Agenda Items:

· Traditional song/prayer/saying
· Introductions – share one good thing
· Discuss Tribal TPEP RFA – applications due March 25
· Address grantees questions
· Gather feedback regarding changes to the RFA
· Reminders:
· Tribal Tobacco Summit – March 22-23 at DoubleTree Lloyd Center in Portland, Oregon
· Tribal In-person Training – May 12 at Coquille Indian Community Plankhouse
· Open issues
· Wrap up and adjourn

Attendees: Antoinette Aguirre, LeAnn Alexander, Dennita Antonellis-John, Mark Barnstable, Todd Beran, Tamara Burkovskaia, Lynda Daniel, Jennifer Diallo, Andrew Epstein, Leah Fisher, Gwen Haigh, Heidi Helms, Lanette Humphrey, Scott Kalama, Patti McKinney, Eric Vinson

Notes:
Introductions – One Good Thing
· LeeAnn has completed her digital story on the harmful effects of commercial tobacco use.
· Dennita will be purchasing a greenhouse for the tribe’s traditional tobacco garden. Mark is working with Coates Kokes, HPCDP’s communications contractor, to finalize a smokefree champions video to post to the Smokefree Oregon Website.
· Lynda noted the tobacco committee attended the Klamath Falls Blue Zones project kickoff. 1,200 total attended.
· Lanette noted that the resolution for smokefree parks was passed. Also, she was featured on the front page of the local paper for her part in the process.
· Scott is working with the housing authority to draft a smokefree housing resolution. He is also working to get a smokefree park policy passed once he identifies the owner of the park.
· Patti has a project where youth will be developing digital stories on the harms of commercial tobacco to give them a voice of health and strength.
· Eric stated that 50 people are signed up to attend the Tobacco Summit on March 22-23. Youth, cessation and policy will be focal areas of the conference. A few specific topics will include traditional tobacco, an e-cig update, and pregnancy and smoking. All are invited to attend.

Tribal TPEP RFA
Lanette and Gwen reported that they had a productive in-person meeting with the other Eastern RSN grantees to discuss program planning. They found it helpful to share ideas and get feedback on strategies.

Q: [Gwen] What was meant by cross-cutting objectives for the communication section of the program plan?
A: [Todd] Cross-cutting objectives are basically themes or common threads seen across all of the communication objectives written for each strategy. Once a coordinator copies and pastes all communication objectives into Part A of the Communication section of the plan, the coordinator should look for where there are overlaps whether this be the topic or the message or the audience. The purpose of this section of the plan is to get coordinators to think strategically about how to communicate about several strategies at once when communication opportunities arise. How can messages be strengthened? How can communication-related activities be completed most efficiently?

Q: [Patti] How do tribes work with clinics to get their attention regarding tobacco cessation? And how do tribes promote the Quit Line or support cessation services?
A: [LeAnn] Umatilla Tribe has a pharmacy-based tobacco cessation program. While LeAnn is a nurse in the tribal clinic, she has worked hard to build program champions across a variety of health care providers in the clinic – i.e. a pharmacist and a dental assistant.
[Mark] – Cow Creek has adopted an approach beyond commercial tobacco cessation to address some chronic diseases associated with commercial tobacco use – e.g., diabetes and heart disease – using programs like the Million Hearts campaign to raise awareness and improve health. Regarding screening, they have health care staff trained with basic intervention skills, but the issue they are having is that patients are not getting screened consistently. There is a procedure in place to screen annually, but it is not being followed. Part of the issue is the difficulty tracking screening over time, so the new goal will be to change the procedure so patients are screened with every encounter by all medical staff. Cow Creek also wants to move forward with Second Wind.

Q: [Patti] Do tribes still have access to Lou Morner through the NPAIHB?
A: [Eric] NPAIHB has offered the basic commercial tobacco intervention skills training, which is 5A’s based. The issue is the expense of materials. Regarding Second Wind, while it is evidence-based, it is not as useful in a group setting, nor is it adapted to a setting where time is limited (e.g., clinical staff interventions). The Board is working to identify a training that is culturally appropriate and works with brief clinical encounters. The Board may also adapt its own training. Eric requested assistance from the group to help identify good trainings.

Q: [LeAnn] For the communication-related activities of the program plan, what is meant by decision-maker education?
A: [Todd] Grantees do not need to fill in activities for each activity box of a given strategy. To identify if there is a need for decision-maker education, ask the question: Is there a person or a group who decides on whether or not the proposed strategy can be completed? If so, then what do they need to know to inform their decision?

Todd reminded grantees that for their applications, they need to submit three separate documents: a cover sheet, the program plan, and a budget. Regarding completing budgets, Patti recommended getting assistance from a finance staff person (if available or applicable) to complete the budget.

Tribal In-person Training – May 12
Todd reminded grantees to register for the training. Gwen stated they need an agenda to request travel – see Action Item 1. Jennifer noted that she will look into any hotel registration issues and email grantees what they need to do to make hotel reservations – see Action Item 2.

Open Issues
Jennifer spoke about the Grantee Capacity Advisory Group (GCAG). Mark is a tribal representative on the GCAG, but there is an opening for another tribal member to participate. Focus topic for the GCAG include future training needs for grantees and the development of a peer mentoring program for new TPEP coordinators – see Action Item 3.

	Action Items
	Party Responsible
	Status

	1. Provide grantees with an agenda for May 12 Tribal In-Person Training so they can request to travel.
	Todd
	Sent along with meeting notes

	2. Look into grantees making hotel reservations for the online Tribal In-Person Training registration.
	Jennifer
	Update emailed to grantees

	3. Email grantees questions for feedback related to GCAG activities.
	Jennifer
	Email sent to grantees




Next Call:

TBD
